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Book Week 2019 - “Reading Is My Secret Power”
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Boldly Becoming Citizens of the Digital World
In a previous newsletter article, I wrote about the opportunities and pervasiveness of the online world with all of, what I call, its ‘Wild West’ challenges. For me, this 
underlines the importance of our College ‘village’ in caring for the safety of our children, adolescents and emerging adults.
Significantly, the Australian Catholic Bishops’ Social Justice Statement for 2019–2020 is titled “Making it real: genuine human encounter in our digital world.”
The Statement indicates that new digital media offers positive possibilities for encounter and solidarity, however some elements of our digital world may be harmful. 
These include information overload; social isolation; marginalisation of the vulnerable; consumerism and fake news.
The Statement reminds us that new digital media cannot be seen as neutral or ‘unaffected by any moral considerations’. While many users do not realise it, the core 

business of social media platforms is to sell advertising and maximise profits. People’s personal lives may be reduced to data that is traded for profit 
or power, and it is used to target and influence us in ways previously unthinkable. Pushing users to more extreme positions and promoting 

fake news and conspiracy theories sells, but this is at odds with human solidarity.
The Bishops amplify Pope Francis’ call to us to ‘boldly become citizens of the digital world’, with the image of the Good Samaritan 

as our inspiration. We are called not only to love our neighbour, but to bring the love of God to the new global neighbourhood. 
The Statement points out that we are called not just to be inhabitants of this new digital world, but active citizens shaping it. 

All of us – whether we are users, communities, industrial or political leaders – have a role to play in rejecting hatred, divisions 
and falsehoods. We have a duty to foster a neighbourhood that promotes those human attributes and social values that lend 
themselves to genuine human encounter – love, understanding, beauty, goodness, truth and trustworthiness, joy and hope.
As we prepare ourselves for Social Justice Sunday on 29 September, we reflect on Pope Francis’ challenge to us to ‘boldly 
become citizens of the digital world’; not just to be inhabitants of this world, but active citizens shaping it.
For further details about the Social Justice Statement, visit the Office for Social Justice’s website at www.socialjustice.
catholic.org.au or call (02) 8306 3499. You can also order the Statement online at bit.ly/socialjusticeshop.

Weekly Newsletter

This year’s Book Week Parade was amazing! Each year I think, “We can’t top 
this one” but, this year was fantastic!

The theme “Reading is my Secret Power” encouraged everyone to let their 
imaginations run wild and dress up in some great costumes - from super  
heroes to villains and from book characters to larger than life movie heroes.

The day continued with classroom activities after recess. Students read 
books from the Children’s Book Council of Australia shortlist and had fun 
making craft and art projects to go with them.

In the afternoon, Library Staff presented the winners of the Book Week  
Competition at the Junior School Assembly who were:
Piper, Anna, Charlie, Hudson, Adelaide, Lauren, Jess, Banjo, Louise and Meah.

Congratulations to all and a great effort from everyone who entered.

Alexandra Nicholson  |  Library Manager

http://www.socialjustice.catholic.org.au
http://www.socialjustice.catholic.org.au
https://www.catholic.org.au/shop/acbc-shop#!/Social-Justice/c/35837019/offset=0&sort=normal
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CIM Team News
ACYF Pie Drive fundraiser
The Staff and Students attending the Australian  

Catholic Youth Festival in Perth in December would like to 
pass on their thanks to all families and Staff who supported 

their recent Pie Drive fundraiser. The group had a very busy day on 
Sunday making hundreds of pies, pasties and sausage rolls under the expert 
guidance of Shane Gabriel from Aero Espresso. The group would like to pass 
on their sincere thanks to Shane for his expertise, organisation and generosity. 

Season of Creation
The Season of Creation spans five weeks between the World Day of Prayer for 
the Care of Creation on 1 September  and the Feast Day of St. Francis of Assisi 
on 4 October. This “time for creation” offers, in the words of Pope Francis:
“Individual believers and communities a fitting opportunity to reaffirm their  
personal vocation to be stewards of creation, to thank God for the wonderful 
handiwork which he has entrusted to our care, and to implore his help for the 
protection of creation as well as his pardon for the sins committed against the 
world in which we live.” During the Season of Creation, Students from across 
the College will have work on display in the Gathering Space of St Paul’s 
Church. We would love for you to go in and have a look.

Father’s Day Breakfast
The Father’s Day Breakfast will be held this Friday in the Barrie Holmes  
Stadium from 7:45am-8:30am. Information has been sent out via email and 
RSVP’s are essential for catering. Please email your RSVP to Nada Brookes.  
broon@tenison.catholic.edu.au including any dietary needs.

Parish Mass
A Mount Gambier Catholic Community Parish Mass is held each Thursday of 
the Term and is led by a different class or year level each week. Mass is held 
at 9:00am in the College Chapel and all parents, grandparents and friends are 
welcome to attend.

The roster for Term 3 Masses is as follows:
Week 6 Year 6
Week 7 Year 7
Week 8 Year 4/5
Week 9 Year 9
Week 10 Year 10

Michelle Coote  |  APRIM – Assistant Principal Religious Identity and Mission

From The Principal continued...

Care for Creation and Staff Reflection Day
In June 2015, Pope Francis wrote a letter to the world about caring for the earth, 
our common home. It was called “Laudato Si”.  Later that year, he declared 
the first of September to be a World Day of Prayer for the Care of Creation.  
This annual day of prayer reminds us that God has entrusted creation to our 
care.
Pope Francis wrote in Laudato Si that we as Christians are called to contribute 
to resolving the ecological crisis which humanity is presently experiencing. 
The ecological crisis thus summons us to a profound spiritual conversion: 
Christians are called to “an ecological conversion whereby the effects of their 
encounter with Jesus Christ become evident in their relationship with the world 
around them” (Laudato Si, 217). For “living our vocation to be protectors of God’s 
handiwork is essential to a life of virtue; it is not an optional or a secondary aspect 
of our Christian experience” (ibid).
I am delighted that our College community is committing itself with increased 
intensity to a systemic and planned approach to caring for creation. Such  
approach is complementing the effort of individual Students, Staff and Parents 
who are dedicated to ecological sustainability.
Likewise, I am delighted that the focus of the Staff Reflection Day on Friday 
6 September 2019 will be the way we are called to action for all of creation 
through Pope Francis’ Laudato Si, and how we can connect with our common 
home in ways that enliven our school, local and global community.
This day will be a Student Free Day and our wonderful OSHC service will be 
open should you require it.

Carpark Care
I remind families to drive at no more than 15km/h while on the College grounds 
– especially during these days of challenging weather conditions. I also ask that 
Parents accompany young Students to and from the Council property adjacent 
to the College’s Shepherdson Road entrance, across the poplars lined
driveway. I ask this in an attempt to prevent any potential accidents, which 
could occur to inexperienced and enthusiastic children, who make their own 
way from the College grounds to cars parked on the Council property.

Reception Enrolments 2020
I advise Parents and Caregivers that interviews are well under way for all 2020 
Reception Enrolments. We invite Parents and/or Caregivers to schedule an 
interview time with Mrs Jill Rogers, Head of Junior School to formalise their 
child’s enrolment for 2020. If you have a child who is due to start school in 
2020, but have not received a letter, please contact the College Registrar Tracey  
Davey on 8725 5455 and she will help you organise this.

Parish Planned Giving Rebate
A reminder to families that Parents contributing to the Parish Planned  
Giving may claim a rebate from Tuition Fees of 50% of their contribution up to a  
maximum claim of $750. Official Parish receipts can be presented to the  
College’s Finance Department now for the deduction to be made.

God of All Creation, 
may your Spirit change our minds and hearts
so that we learn how to care for the land, 
the seas that surround us and the skies that overarch us, 
and how to wisely use their natural gifts.
Amen.

God Bless,

David Mezinec  |  Principal

From the Assistant Principal 
Student and Staff 

Development
SHINE + Health
At the Whole School Assembly this week, I spoke to Students about the ‘plus’ in 
SHINE+. SHINE+ is our College approach to wellbeing.

• S -  Strive to be SUCCESSFUL
• H -  HELP others to be their best
• I -  Get INVOLVED
• N -  Known by NAME
• E -  ENJOY Positive EMOTIONS
• + - Be HEALTHY

At this time of the year there are always colds, bugs and interesting illnesses 
that invade our community, so now more than ever it is important to be aware 
of the ‘+ be Healthy’ guidelines to help keep others and ourselves healthy.
Take time to recharge and get a good night’s sleep: Having some down 
time away from activities, homework/study and socialisation is a great way to  
personally relax and unwind for both young people and adults. Sleep is the 
other component of this guideline. If we are not getting enough sleep we  
lower our resistance to bugs making ourselves more susceptible to illness. 
Keep those devices out of the bedroom so that the pinging of alerts does not 
interrupt sleep!
Eat well and drink plenty of water: Healthy food, healthy body! While it is 
tempting to go for comfort food when the days are cold and wet and you are 
feeling miserable, good nutrition is far more sustainable. Try the soup option 
instead of hot chips!
Be active and exercise regularly: This is not only proven beneficial to our  
physical health, but also to our mental wellbeing. This can be a challenge at 
this time of the year, but it is well worth the effort.
Sickness: Finally, if your young people are sick, if possible please keep 
them home. This not only gives them time to recuperate in the comfort of 
their own home it also stops germs from spreading and infecting others.  
If your child is absent, please ring the absentee line in the morning.  
The number is (08) 8724 4659.

Jennie Sanderson  |  Assistant Principal – Student and Staff Development

Are you an Old Scholar?
Old scholars are an integral part of the history, tradition and future of Tenison 
Woods College. 
Join us for reunions, seminars and other activities to maintain an association 
with Tenison Woods College and to reconnect with former friends.
Keep up to date with all the news in the College community.
Register your details today, via our website.

mailto:?subject=
mailto:broon%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
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Term 3 Parent Teacher Interviews
Parent Teacher interviews are an opportunity to learn more about your child’s 
learning, progress and to plan with the Teacher how you can support your 
child. The interviews provide additional information, which supports the  
information provided in the Parent Access module (PAM) in relation to your 
child’s learning. We encourage Parents/Carers to take the opportunity to meet 
with your child/ren’s Teachers for the interviews in the spirit of continuing to 
build strong partnerships.
Bookings have now opened and will be open until Thursday 29 August for  
families to request Staff and a desired time. The batch processing will take 
place after this and an email will be sent to you with your interview schedule.
Parents will then have until 9:00am Monday 2 September to make changes. 
Bookings will be locked after this time. 
Interview dates are Tuesday 3 September and Thursday 5 September. For 
Students in Reception to Year 7, interviews will be held between 4:00pm 
and 6:30pm both evenings. These Teachers will be located downstairs in the 
Pam Ronan Centre. For Students in Year 8 to Year 12, interviews will be held  
between 4:00pm and 8:00pm both evenings. These Teachers will be located in  
the upstairs area of the Pam Ronan Centre. Interviews will be 10 minutes in 
length, with Teachers seated in alphabetical order. To assist with the smooth 
running of the interviews, a bell will sound every 10 minutes to signify the next 
interview time.
The Term 3 Parent Teacher Interviews complement the information about 
your child’s performance in assessment and recommendations for future 
learning. These can be found by referring to the Teacher Comments on PAM. 
The PAM website works with computers and tablets. To access the site, go to  
pam.tenison.catholic.edu.au - If you require assistance to access PAM, please 
contact the school by email at pam@tenison.catholic.edu.au or by phone 
(08) 87 255 455.
Tip: Making the most of your Parent Teacher interview.
https://gilstonss.eq.edu.au/Supportandresources/Formsanddocuments/
Documents/Tips-for-parents/Routines/parent-techer-interview.pdf

Scott Dickson  |  Director of Learning

School Photos 17 & 18 September
School photos are being held on Tuesday 17 and Wednesday 18 September 
(Week 9).
Photo envelopes have been sent home with your child. The envelope contains 
your child’s unique shoot key. Reception to Year 7 Students; please return your 
photo forms to your classroom teacher. Years 8 to 12 Students will need to 
bring their photo forms on the day.
Students in Years 8 to 12 will only have their individual photos taken, regardless 
of whether they are ordering. 
Family Photo envelopes need to be collected from the front office and returned 
no later than Wednesday 11 September. This will ensure your family has been 
allocated a timeslot, which will be emailed out to you.
Please note: Full winter uniform is required for all students (including jumper).  
Students must have their hair tied back. Classes that are normally scheduled to 
wear their PE uniform on this day will need to alter this to wear winter uniform. 
If you have any queries, please phone the College on (08) 8725 5455.

Jessica Herring  |  Public Relations, Marketing and Events Manager

Scholastic Book Fair 2019
The Scholastic Book Fair for 2019 is set to arrive next Monday 2 September  
until Tuesday 10 September, and is closed on Friday 6 September due to 
the Staff Reflection Day. The Book Fair will be located in the Tenison Woods  
College Staff Room from 3:20pm - 3:40pm each day. Every purchase earns 
learning and literacy resources for Tenison Woods College. 

Semester 2 School Fees
2019 Semester 2 school fees have now been processed with family fee  
statements being posted out last week. These fees are due for payment within 
14 days of receiving your statement unless an agreed payment plan is already 
in place.
If you are new to the school and would like to take up the payment plan  
option and pay your fees by instalments, please contact a member of our  
Finance Team on 8725 5455 to make the arrangements.

Paying your fees by BPay
The Schools BPay Biller code has recently changed. The new Biller Code is 
297721 and can be found on the bottom section of your school fees statement.  
If you have the Schools details already set up in your internet banking you will 
need to log in and change the Biller Code.  This will ensure that any payments 
you make are directed to your school fees account without any room for error.  
Your reference number remains unchanged.
If you are paying your school fees by electronic funds transfer (EFT) or direct 
debit there is no change to the payment details.  
If you have any questions please contact a member of our Finance Team on 
8725 5455.

Neal Turley  |  Business Manager

http://pam.tenison.catholic.edu.au 
mailto:pam%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
https://gilstonss.eq.edu.au/Supportandresources/Formsanddocuments/Documents/Tips-for-parents/Routines/parent-techer-interview.pdf
https://gilstonss.eq.edu.au/Supportandresources/Formsanddocuments/Documents/Tips-for-parents/Routines/parent-techer-interview.pdf
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Tonight: University Talk aimed at 
Year 12 Students and Parents

For Year 12 Students applying to University next year (or deferring to the 
year after), an information evening for Parents and Students will be held 
in the TAFE Conference Room at 6:00pm tonight. Topics covered will  
include the ATAR, application process, accommodation options and the Youth 
Allowance. In addition to the support offered to students by Tenison Woods 
College, this is a highly recommended session to attend. 
Please view our Community Noticeboard through our website for the flyer.
This is a free event - pizza and refreshments will be available.

Jody Elliott  |  Careers Coordinator

High Profile Author to Visit for the 
2019 Australian Reading Hour

We are incredibly excited to announce that highly acclaimed and  
award-winning author Sally Rippin will be spending the day at Tenison  
Woods College for our 2019 Australian Reading Hour event on Thursday 19  
September. 
The national initiative encourages all Australians to devote an hour 
of their time to reading. At Tenison Woods College, the Junior School 
will participate in the Reading Hour from 9:00am-10:00am before  
having the opportunity to meet Australia’s highest selling female author.  
Sally is well known for her ‘Hey Jack’ and ‘Billie B Brown’ series’ (amongst 
other popular titles) and is a passionate ambassador for reading and literacy.   
During her visit, Sally will present sessions for Reception to Year 2 and Years 3 to 5  
Students. She will visit classrooms and meet our young people.  
We look forward to sharing further details in the lead up to this event and are 
extremely excited about this wonderful opportunity for our Students.
A word from Sally…“Reading is a vital component in developing empathy and 
fostering compassion in young people. I am delighted to be involved in the  
Australian Reading Hour for 2019. I never tire of the thrill of listening to  
children talk about why they love a particular book or character. I love writing  
and sharing stories. My hope has always been that my readers will see  
themselves in my stories and understand that no matter how confusing or  
frightening the world may seem at times, kindness, friendship and integrity  
always win out in the end.”

Katie Window  |  EY – Year 5 Key Literacy Teacher

Auskick MCG Trip
Each year as part of the College’s Auskick program, a number of Year 2 Students 
travel with their families to Melbourne to play at half time of an AFL match. The 
seven lucky Students this year were: Fergus, Ben, Charlie, Kiahna, Oliver, Dane 
and Thomas.
These students travelled to Melbourne for the Round 16 clash between the  
Essendon Bombers and Sydney Swans at the MCG. At quarter time, the  
Students went down into the players change rooms and got into their Auskick 
uniform. At half time, they ran out on the ground and played in front of 60,000 
people for approximately 12 minutes. It was a wonderful experience for these 
Students.
Thanks to all Parents that came along and helped on the day. More photos 
feature later in this newsletter.

Grant Lean  |  R-12 HPE Coordinator, R-7 Sport Coordinator

Stig Wemyss Book Week Visit
On Tuesday afternoon students from Years 4-7 participated in a fun-filled and 
humorous session with special guest, actor and narrator Stig Wemyss. Stig has 
appeared on a number of Australian TV shows and is well known and loved 
for being the “voice” of all the Andy Griffith audio books. Our students and 
staff were engaged and entertained with stories, games and activities over 
the final Book Week event and it was enjoyed thoroughly by all who attended.  
Sausages and marshmallows will never seem quite the same again!

Alexandra Nicholson  |  Library Manager

Hospitality Uniforms 
Wanted for Resale

Students who are looking to sell their pre-loved Academy of Hospitality  
uniforms are welcome to hand them in for resale to current Students for half 
the purchase price.
Please place clean, folded uniforms in a plastic bag and hand to Jen McCourt, 
or leave with Tanya Thomson at the Senior School office to be placed in  
Mrs McCourt’s pigeonhole. Remember to place your name and contact  
details on a piece of paper inside the bag.

Jen McCourt  |  Hospitality Teacher

http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/newsroom/community-noticeboard
https://cesa.webtemplate.com.au/sites/3399/__files/d/44712033/Tertiary_Information_Flyer.pdf
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Year 8/9, 10 and Open  
Knockout Netball State Finals 

Yesterday, Tenison Woods College sent three teams to the Knockout Netball 
State Finals in Adelaide.
Students played with great pride and against some tough competition.
Our Year 8/9 girls, coached by Kaitlin Egan, lost to Scotch College and  
Blackwood High by 10 goals each, however defeated Cabra College by 6  
goals, finishing 5th in the competition.
Our Year 10 team, coached by Sharon Adams, played four games where they 
lost to Immanuel College by 1 goal, defeated Cardijn College by 14 goals, lost 
to Woodcroft College in the Semi Final by 1 goal and lost to Sacred Heart in the 
conciliation final by 5 goals. They finished 4th overall.
Our Open girls team, coached by Donna Denton, unfortunately lost all three 
games to Immanuel College by 14, Henley High by 20 and Mercedes College by 
18 goals. The Open team finished 6th overall.
A great effort by all of the girls who participated!

Tori McIntyre   |  Sports Administration Trainee

Year 8/9 Team

6/7 Girls Team

6/7 Boys Team

Year 10 Team

Open Team

Regional SAPSASA Basketball
Congratulations to our very talented Year 6/7 Boys and Girls Basketball  
Teams, who competed in the recent SAPSASA Basketball Regional Day at the 
Icehouse and successfully progressed to the State Finals.
Teams from across the Lower South East who were successful at their own 
respective District competitions travelled to Mount Gambier to play in the  
competition. This was a great experience for our young student athletes, as 
they had the opportunity to play against schools that they have never played 
against before, allowing them to further develop their skills.
Both teams finished the day strongly, with the girls being undefeated, with 
their successes gaining them each a position in the SAPSASA Basketball State 
Championships, which will be held in Adelaide on Wednesday 18 September.

Tori McIntyre   |  Sports Administration Trainee

Shining In The Classroom
For the first few weeks of Term 3, the College’s Year 8 Students have been  
working on demonstrating their understanding of the “Year 1066” in a  
creative storyboard task.
Staff have supported Students to display their talents in various ways.
Students presented excellent hand-drawn A4 storyboards, expertly crafted  
A5 booklets and for the first time, several video files.
Gianna Morello’s video submission is one worthy of a special  
mention, as it captures all the key events and is enhanced with some  
fantastic special effects. Take a look for yourself, via this vimeo link:
https://vimeo.com/356116141/8e4b585766

David Cole  |  Year 10 Wellbeing Coordinator

https://vimeo.com/356116141/8e4b585766
https://vimeo.com/356116141/8e4b585766
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Reception Students Pass  
CSTD Ballet Exam

Reception students Angus Robinson and Ellie Newell participated in the  
Commonwealth Society of Teachers of Dancing Ballet examinations on  
14 August. They both passed the Pre-Ballet Level. 
Maxine Lockwood is their instructor at Maryke Dance Academy. Both Ellie and 
Angus participate in Ballet and Tap lessons.
Congratulations Ellie and Angus on this wonderful achievement.

See the Community Noticeboard for posters and notices of  
upcoming events within our College, and wider community.

Please click here to view this page.

Recipe of the Week
Spring Harvest Risotto

Please find the recipe  here.

Jen McCourt  |  Hospitality Teacher

Sacramental Program 2019/2020
Mount Gambier Catholic Parish invites Parents to enrol their  
children in the Parish Sacramental Program for 2019/20, where they will be  
prepared for full initiation into the Catholic Church by the celebration of the  
Sacraments of First Reconciliation, Confirmation and First Eucharist. If you  
have a child who is in Year 3 or above and might be ready to join this  
preparation program, there is a compulsory Enrolment Evening to be held in 
the Staffroom at Tenison Woods College this Thursday 29 August from 7:00pm 
until 8:00pm. The important dates, the structure of the program and the  
expectation of your involvement will be explained in detail at the meeting. You 
will need to bring the Enrolment Form, the registration fee of $50.00 and a copy 
of your child’s Baptism Certificate to the Enrolment Evening. Please contact 
the Sacramental Coordinator on 8725 6566 or via mgpsacraments@bigpond.
com for more information or for an Enrolment Form.

Cisca Teodoro  |  Sacramental Coordinator, Mount Gambier Catholic Parish

Year 6/7 Knockout Netball
Yesterday, a team of Year 6/7 girls participated in the Knockout Netball  
Competition in Keith. They played and won all three games and will now 
progress through to the State finals in Adelaide in the coming weeks. The 
girls played exceptional netball and represented the College to a very high  
standard. Congratulations and good luck!

Kate Exelby  |  8-12 Sports Coordinator and HPSP Coordinator

Open Girls Soccer
On Wednesday 21 August our Open Girls Soccer team travelled to  
Bordertown to compete against Underdale High School in Round 3 of the 
Knockout Soccer Competition. The girls had previously come up against 
this team in the 5-A-Side Competition held earlier in the year, and the  
competitive nature between the two teams continued to shine throughout 
the match. Unfortunately, after giving it their all, the girls went down 5-1.  

Tori McIntyre   |  Sports Administration Trainee

http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/newsroom/community-noticeboard
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/44758647/Recipe_of_the_Week.pdf
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Upcoming Events:
Wednesday 28 August
• Vocal & Choral Showcase Week
• 9:20am - Music Connections Showcase Performance, Wehl St Theatre
• 11:50am - Middle & Senior Poplars Ten Pin Bowling, Kaboom  
 Entertainment
• Science and Engineering Challenge State Final, Adelaide
• 12:00pm – Whole School Assembly, Barrie Holmes Stadium
• 1:50pm- Senior HPSP Jetts Fitness Session, Jetts Fitness Centre
• 6:30pm- Concert Choir & Senior Vocal Showcase Performance, Wehl St  
 Theatre

Thursday 29 August
• Vocal & Choral Showcase Week
• SAPSASA State Golf Finals, Adelaide
• Science and Engineering Challenge State Final, Adelaide

Friday 30 August
• Vocal & Choral Showcase Week
• SAPSASA State Golf Finals, Adelaide
• 7:45am - Father’s Day Breakfast, Barrie Holmes Stadium
• 9:20am - Junior Poplars Gymnastics Excursion, Blue Lake Gymnastics  
 Club, West Gambier 

Saturday 31 August
• Vocal & Choral Showcase Week
• 6:00pm – Mass, St Pauls Church

Sunday 1 September
• FATHER’S DAY
• 11:00am – Family Mass, St Pauls Church

Monday 2 September
• 6:30am - Year 11 Self Reliant Camp, Apollo Bay

Tuesday 3 September
• 4:00pm - 8:00pm - R-12 Parent Teacher Interviews
•  Year 11 Self Reliant Camp, Apollo Bay
• 9:00am - ICAS Digital Technologies Competition (Online), Library 

Wednesday 4 September
• Year 11 Self Reliant Camp, Apollo Bay
• 8:45am - SESSSA Division B Netball, Olympic Park
• 11:50am -  Middle & Senior Poplars Ten Pin Bowling, Kaboom  
 Entertainment
• 12:00pm - Junior HPSP Jetts Fitness Sessions, Jetts Fitness Centre
• 1:50pm- Senior HPSP Jetts Fitness Session, Jetts Fitness Centre

Uniform Shop
Regular Opening Hours: 
Tuesday: 8:00am - 12:00pm
Thursday: 1:00pm - 5:00pm
A reminder that Students are required to wear their Winter Uniforms for  
Term 3.
Contact Us: 
E: thecollegeshop@tenison.catholic.edu.au
T:  (08) 8724 4637

Canteen Roster - Week 7, Term 3
For those rostered to work in the canteen, your starting time is 10:00am and 
your finishing time is 2:00pm. If you have any questions, please contact the 
Canteen Manager, Leanne Sandow. Thank you for your assistance.
Monday - Kate Pohlner
Tuesday -   Lyn Wilson
Wednesday - Marlene Dean
Thursday - Cassie Edwards
Friday - Student Free Day
Lunch order bags can only be used once, they are not reusable.

New Hair Accessories at Uniform Shop
Navy hair accessories are now available in the uniform shop including; ribbons, 
bows, clips & scrunchies. Costs are between $2 - $5.

Shining Light Awards  
Tickets On Sale Now

Our 2019 Shining Light Awards Night is on Saturday 26 October at Commodore 
on the Park!
This year, we are recognising the following recipients:
• Tom Kosch
•  Pam (deceased) and Brian (deceased) O’Connor
•  Hopper and Bob (deceased) Gabriel
• Ken Green
Tickets can now be purchased at Ticketebo.com.au by searching Shining 
Light Awards.
Congratulations to these Old Scholars and College Community Members who 
will be celebrated in October.
To find out what the Shining Light Awards are all about, visit the College   
website.

Counsellors Corner
Helping Teenagers Cope with Stress and Anxiety

Please click here to read the full article. 

Josie Ashby  |  Wellbeing Counsellor
Mairead Mackle and Laura Herbert  |  Student Counsellors

Homestay Family Needed
Tenison Woods College is currently looking for a family for a Regional Student 
from Robe for the remainder of this year. The male student will be enrolled in 
Year 10. His interests include reading, listening to music, computers and karate. 
The student will initially require homestay on Wednesdays and Thursdays.
A wide range of families would be suitable as a homestay family. A family can 
range from a family with younger children, a family with teenage children, a 
single person or an older couple with no children at home. 
Regional students pay their host families board. If you are interested in  
hosting a 15-year-old male student from Robe or you know of anyone who may 
be interested in hosting a student please contact me for more information. 
Phone:  (08) 8724 4635   
Mobile:  0408 372 428   
Email:  clifa@tenison.catholic.edu.au

Annie Clifford  |  International Student Coordinator/Homestay Coordinator 

https://bit.ly/30ZK5Wj
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/community/old-scholars
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/44756902/Counsellors_Corner.pdf


WEDNESDAY 28 AUGUST, 2019  |  WEEK 6, TERM 3

Photo Gallery
Auskick MCG Trip

Book Week 2019



WEDNESDAY 28 AUGUST, 2019  |  WEEK 6, TERM 3

Open Morning
discover.

learn.

shine.

THURSDAY 5 SEPTEMBER   9:30AM - 11:00AM

At Tenison Woods College, 
our Early Learning and 
Community Centre opens up a world 
of experiences where children aged 
from three years old can grow and 
develop with confidence. 
To guide you through this process and answer your questions, we warmly 
invite you to come along to our upcoming Open Morning.

Discover the 
difference at the 
Early Learning 
and Community 
Centre. 

TENISON WOODS COLLEGE Early Learning - Year 12 Co-Educational Catholic College  
Corner of Shepherdson Road & White Avenue, Mount Gambier  |   P: (08) 8725 5455   
E: info@tenison.catholic.edu.au   |   www.tenison.catholic.edu.au  


